ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council- Liz Court, tel. no: 01538 702077
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 15th August 2012 at Alstonefield Village Hall.

Present:  Cllr D Griffin (Chair), Cllr N Peat, Cllr N Bonsall, Cllr F Lipp, Cllr K Stockton, 

Cllr C Reavy (taking minutes).

One member of the public was also present.
34 Apologies – Cllr R Hignett,  Ms L Court, Clerk
35 Public Forum – no items were raised.
36 Minutes of Previous Meeting – agreed and signed
37 Declarations of Interest -  Cllr N Bonsall Item 38.2. 
All DPI forms have been completed.
38 Planning Matters
38.1 Planning Application NP/SM/0512/0466 -  Dovefold.  The application for removal of the occupancy 
condition was granted unconditionally following the Planning Committee Meeting in Bakewell on 13th 
July 2012. Alstonefield Parish Council made representations in person against the application. 
Concerns were outlined about the setting of precedent, fairness to local people, and that more 
affordable housing continues to be required in this Parish. The full statement made by the Council at 
the meeting may be viewed on the website.
38.2 Planning Application NS/SM/0711/0677 - Upper Hurst Farm.  The Council submitted objections to 
the current application on 24th July after it had been brought to our attention that conditions 
attached to the last application had allegedly not been adhered to. We have requested appropriate 
enforcement action, our principal concern being the detrimental impact on the landscape. Public 
consultation ends on 17th August 2012 and the target date for a decision is 21st August 2012.
38.3 Following general discussion it was agreed that the Council would invite Sarah Foster, Planning 
Officer, to a future meeting to aid our understanding of the planning process.    Clerk to action.
39 Financial Matters
39.1 Monthly accounts reconciliations for April, May and June -  checked and agreed.
39.2 Payments
39.3.1 £112.50 invoice no 191 from I Redfern for playing field mowing – ratified
39.4 Monies Received and banked
39.4.1  - Car Park Honesty Boxes:  Playing Field Car Park –  £31.43    Toilet Car Park  - £32.49
39.4.2  - Car Boot Fair - £70
40 Playing Field Matters

       40.1 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation – 15th July 2012
       40.2 Playing Field on-going maintenance folder - following the RoSPA inspection of the play area, Cllr 
Griffin  reported the action to be taken. The minor repairs highlighted will now be attended to, e.g. 
screw tightening on one of the rail and cracks in the surface repaired. 20 plastic cover caps off the 
bolts on the multi  play unit will be ordered from Playdale, as well as 2 new replacement toddler 
cradle seats.






Clerk to action with Playdale



There was further discussion about the quality of the black surface, which will ultimately require 
replacement. Alternatives were discussed, such as woodchip, which could be placed on top. 

It was agreed that a quote for a replacement surface would be obtained from Wetpour/RTC









Clerk to action
       40.3 Car Park honesty box monies collected prior to August meeting:-

Playing Field Car Park  - £23.71
Toilet Car Park- £27.91
41. General Parish Matters  (it was agreed this heading should be changed from ‘General Village Matters’)

 41.1 The Tour of Britain Cycle Race – It was agreed that we should look at the feasibility of marking 
             
this event with bunting as the race passes through the parish at around 11.30am on 10th 
   
         
September 2012, arriving from Ashbourne via Lode Lane and then via Hulme End to Warslow. 









Cllrs Lipp & Bonsall to action
The details of the Race will be put in the newsletter and on the website. 








Clerk to action

41.2 It was requested that any other newsletter items be submitted to the Clerk by 9.00 am. on 

  20th August. 
41.3 The next Neighbourhood Highways team visit is due on 24th August 2012. Jobs suggested 

  include cutting back the branches from around the 30mph signs on Lode Lane and cutting back of 
  self-set scrub trees and bushes along Lode Lane.
 
A member of the public raised the issue of the corrugated drain piping on Lode Lane and as to whether an electrical pole had been inserted.


Cllr Griffin to action
42. Meeting dates for 2013 –  9th January, 20th February,  3rd April, 15th May (Annual Parish Meeting) –  

      already booked with Village Hall.  Further dates agreed are 26th June, 7th August, 18th September,       30th October and 11th December.




Clerk to action with Village Hall
43. Alstonefield.org website & Community Bank account 
  Cllr Reavy reported that the relevant documentation had been submitted to Barclays for the Clerk’s   name change on the community bank account. Once this has been confirmed, the name change on the paypal account linked to website will be organised and monies held in that account transferred to the community account for distribution by the Clerk to the appropriate organisations. A full review of the website will take place in the next meeting.



Cllr Reavy to action
44. Correspondence in – all noted
  44.1  Notice of Conclusion of Audit & Right to Inspect the Annual Return – for completion. 









Cllr Griffin to action with Clerk
45. Any Other Business 
45.1 Signage for Hamlets of Damgate, Hopedale & Milldale.  A request has been submitted to the      Divisional Highways Programme, however we have received notification from Angela Nutter that it is very unlikely that the three hamlets will be signed. With regard to Damgate, a sign is required to avoid constant redirection of traffic from Stanshope and it was agreed that Damgate residents should take responsibility for organising this.




Cllr Bonsall to action
45.2 A further Heartstart Training Course is to take place on Tuesday 21st August at 7.00 pm at Alstonefield Village Hall.
45.3 Speeding issues.  Cllr Stockton has begun to investigate the options such as 30 mph repeater signs, 30 mph signs that can be attached to wheelie bins and neighbourhood speed watch. Cllr Lipp has talked to County Cllr Heath with regard to an electronic sign indicating for example a  ‘Thank you for doing 30’.  It was agreed to maintain this item on the Agenda whilst all the options are thoroughly investigated.  






Clerk to assist with options 
45.4 Cllr Griffin reported that a wicket gate is required on a stile in a field off Gratton lane.









Lengthsman to action
45.5 Cllr Stockton raised the possibility of drawing up a Parish Code of Conduct, principally aimed at visitors, to include such items as leaving gates open, littering, dog fouling etc.  This will be placed on the Agenda at the next meeting.
46. Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 3rd October 2012
Council meetings are open to the public. Members of the public are also entitled to see the reports presented, if these are not subsequently published as part of the minutes and therefore automatically in the public record. Minutes and reports can be viewed by appointment with the Clerk and copies made, upon request, on payment of a charge. 15.08.2012

